STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL ON RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

10 JUNE  2014   (1915 to 2100)

PRESENT:

Group A 
Peter Kendrick  (PK)
William Doris WD
Mike Freedman  (MF)
Audrey King    (AK)
Saleem Sheikh  (SS)
Alan Townsend (AT) for P K Lom
Group B 

None

Group C

Kaye Seamer  (KSe)
Group D 
None

Co-opted

None

LA Advisor

Keith Shipman (KSh)
Officers 

Penny Garry  (PG) – Clerk
NOTE:  This meeting was not quorate as there were no representatives from Group B 

Or Group D.
Item 1   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations were made

Item 2   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Councillor Laxmi Attawar (LA)

Councillor Gilli Lewis-Lavender (GLL)
Councillor Imran Uddin (IU)
Mr R Kay-Kreizman (RK)
Colin Powell  (CP)
Lilian Zwarts  (LZ)
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Item 3   MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 25 FEBRUARY 2014 

The minutes of the meeting held on 25 February  were agreed.  It was asked that it is noted that the meeting took place at the Oasis Free Church in Colliers Wood.
Item 4   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING
Item 7 – survey of schools – see item 6 of these minutes.

Item 8 – Annual Report – Agreed Syllabus/NASACRE view re.  SACRE’s remit
Secondary schools have been contacted and asked if they are following the agreed syllabus.  AK reported that at the recent teacher’s meetings she had not met any representatives from Harris Academies.

AK suggested looking at the funding agreements for Academies which might indicate which syllabus the school is following.  AK/SS expressed concern about recent visitors to schools.  The issue is around their qualifications and experience to deliver lectures.  PK suggested it would be worthwhile finding out if schools are inviting visitors in.  Visitors to schools should be an agenda item for October.
The view re. SACRE’s remit is that we should be inclusive.  It was felt that SACRE could approach Academies and reinforce that it is part of their statutory responsibilities.

Item 9 – Way forward for SACRE –re. Honorarium in RE.
There have been only two applications – one from a primary school teacher and one from a secondary school teacher.  KS/AK/PK and KSh are on the sub-committee and will meet to look at the applications and to interview the candidates.

AK said that a lot of people had seen the letter inviting applications.  KSh said that a lot of teachers feel that they cannot take on any more after school/evening meetings.

Item 5   MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE

None
Item 6     
Primary School Report

KSh explained that 10 questionnaires were completed together with 29 questionnaires for Head Teachers.
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The main findings were:

LA Schools
· Primary R.E Lead Teachers were not specialists in most cases.  

· 50% of schools give 1 hour per week (or less) to direct R.E. teaching but are including R.E. in cross curricular activities, assemblies etc.

· 50% of Head teachers felt that R.E. was poorly tracked.

· 50% of schools have parents who have withdrawn children from R.E but the numbers were very low, usually only 1 or 2 children in each school.

· Some teachers felt that there is too much content in the syllabus and that staff do not have enough knowledge to teach it.

· 85% found the syllabus helpful

Some other SACREs have reported that they have a number of schools who are using HLTAs to deliver R.E.

KS said that in her experience parents were “picking and choosing” which activities to withdraw children from.  This can cause problems.

KSh reported that there had recently been an issue at a school where groups of Muslim parents and a group of other parents had clashed.

PK reported that there had also been a recent incident where parents were keeping children out of R.E lessons.  It proved to be a parent who was trying to influence other parents.  The situation was diffused and a monitoring approach taken.  KS felt that this demonstrated a need for vigilance around withdrawals and any community cohesion issues.

MF felt that consideration must be given to parents’ views as they may be viable in certain circumstances.  These could be in relation to the fear that teachers may not be confident or knowledgeable enough to teach the subject effectively.
Teachers have said that there is a lot of information in the Agreed Syllabus and therefore they may not be confident in filtering the content to establish the essential information.  One teacher stated “the key elements of each unit could be clarified more succinctly”.  There were also suggestions about provision of web links to help with information gathering.
Some children are promoting “Philosophy” to enable children to answer their own questions.

Faith Schools

The structure of R.E. is similar to LA schools.  They do have a Head, Parent, Governor Faith Leads and R.E. co-ordinators regularly meeting to look at areas such as teaching and assessment and collective worship.
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The findings from faith schools was that:

· There were more examples of cross-curricular activity

· Tracking was stronger

· There were no withdrawals from R.E (although there were two schools where families did not want their children attending Church based activities)
Item 7   Update from NASACRE AGM
PK and KSh had attended the recent NASACRE London AGM.   The two summaries of the sessions attended were circulated prior to this meeting.  

KSh mentioned that it was noted that the media have played a part in creating stereotypes and the way to compete with this is to ensure that there are enough trained RE teachers.  It was also mentioned that R.E curriculums should be locally understood and SACREs must “get the message out”.

Item 8   FUTURE ACTIONS FOR MERTON SACRE
Following consideration of the speeches made at the NASACRE conference and the recent findings from the surveys sent to teachers at schools the following actions were agree:
· Sub-committee to press ahead with interviewing candidates for Honorarium in R.E.

Action: KS/KSh/AK/PK
· Schools Places of Worship booklet to be finalised.  The questionnaire will be sent out to places of worship with an added question “Are you able to offer training to teachers at your facility and/or at schools?”  Action: PK
· KSh to speak to Ewan Morrison (School Improvement Team) about Penny Smith-Orr, R.E. Consultant who is able to offer training.  Action:  KS
Item 9   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A future agenda item to be added  “ RE Quality Mark”  -  Action: PG

SS/AK still felt that SACREs were under threat.  KS explained that the Conservative party policy was that of de-centralising.  However, Labour policy is for education to come under regional/local direction to re-introduce LA control over free schools and academies.  There is a move to encourage Academies to follow the national curriculum.  The national curriculum is now in place and yet SACREs are still here ! 
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Item 10    DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting is on:    

Tuesday 14th October 2014,  4.30pm for display of RE work  5.30pm main meeting 

Venue:   Beecholme School, Edgehill Road, Mitcham, Surrey CR4 2HZ
Agenda and any other relevant papers will be sent out two weeks before, please advise the Chair, Peter Kendrick, whether you will attending or to send apologies.

NOTE:   A further meeting has been arranged for:

    3rd February 2014     Venue:  tbc
